
 

 

Executive Board Meeting - Minutes 

Sunday, February 21, 2016 – 1 PM  - George Kleeman’s House 
 

I. Call to Order at 1:07 

II. Roll Call 

 Mike Bower, Leon Glover, George Kleeman, Shirley Connors, John Lilygren, John 
Murray, Phil Leake 

 Absent: Rob Benoy 

III. Approval of Minutes from Oct 25, 2015 

Remove Hume’s name from Pay for Officials 
Approved with 1 correction 

IV. Reports  

A. Chairman (Mike)  

 Nothing to report 
 

B. Awards (Leon) 

 Leon’s quiet time of year 
 

C. Training Clinics (Rob) reported by Mike B 
1. American River had 80 attendees 
2. Serra had 73 attendees 

 Serra Clinic Instructors were rated highly by the attendees 
3. Feedback to Rob:  

 Shorten Field Clinics to 2 hours so they could attend another class 

 More hands on  
 Discussion about too cold (ARC), field not available (Serra) 
 George said it’s best to do hands on at an All Comers meet 
 People should be encouraged to go to a meet like Combined 

Events at Chico. (Students in Introduction to Track & Field clinic 
are given a list of meets to attend.) 

 

D. Certification (Jim) 
1. Jim’s handout of numbers and statistics (attached at end of minutes) 
2. Discussion re: Jim’s … 
3. Question of what is motivation for people who work Youth meets to 

recertify/join USATF (no one is policing them to assure they are currently 
registered) 

  



 
V. Old Business 

A. Update of JO’s – (Phil / George / John M) 

 66+ individuals have applied for JO’s 

 Application deadline extended to March 30 (application to be updated) 

 # of athletes: unknown; east coast gets 5,000 – 6,000  

B. Update of plaques at Cal (Shirley) 

 By Brutus Hamilton meet all plaques will be updated and posted in Monheit 
Officials Room 

VI. New Business 

A. Olympic Trials Headbands (Shirley) 

 At last 2 Olympic Trials, Shirley had headbands made for the PA Officials 

who were selected. She asked if Exec Committee would like to take this over. 

 Mike will contact NBN. 

 George suggested getting headbands made now so people can wear them 

during the season. 

B. Jim Hume’s Proposal about whether to buy rule books for new officials 

 Has been discussed considerably via email. The Association will buy USATF 

books for next year’s new officials. 

 Will encourage current officials in November to order books so there will be 

time to receive them before 2017 clinics. 

 31 newbies: 12 LDR, 19 Track & Field 

 Handed out 2017 ReCertification Survey. (Attached at end of minutes.) Jim 

requested feedback and any additional questions. 

 Discussion of how to motivate people to advance their certification level. 

C. Other business: None 

D. Next meeting: April 17 at George’s house 

E. Annual meeting: August 28 at UC Davis 

F. Meeting adjourned at 3:32. (Murray moved; Shirley seconded.) 

  





 


